
   

 

 

 

 

 

This morning, at 8:11am Kenosha Joint Services dispatchers received a call about 

an active shooter inside of Bradford High School.   

A full-scale police response to the school commenced and consisted of local 

Kenosha area agencies as well as State and Federal law enforcement. 

Active shooter protocol was followed by both the school and law enforcement.  

No active shooter was located.  No evidence of a shooting was located. 

There were no injuries related to the response.  Kenosha Police and Kenosha 

Fire/Rescue was also staged for secondary medical events, such as panic attacks, 

heart attacks.  None reported. 

This was a very large-scale event and response.  The training that has taken place 

within the law enforcement industry and the school communities was evident in 

Kenosha today.  We must never let our guard down. 

This investigation is open and active.  KPD is aware that there may have been 

multiple, similar calls, made throughout Wisconsin school districts this morning.  

We will utilize every resource available and work with our local, State and Federal 

law enforcement partners to hold those responsible, accountable to the fullest 

extent of the law. 
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